
 

 

Orphan Grain Train: The large white barrel by the kitchen door 
is an easy way to donate your gently used clothes and other 
items to Orphan Grain Train.   Attached to the barrel is an enve-
lope with copies of their wish list.   Bring your donation in and 
deposit it in the barrel.  When the barrel is full, volunteers deliver 
the donations to the Sebewaing branch.  Thank you to Ron & Sue 
Pawloski for taking a large amount of donations to Sebewaing 
this past week. 

The Lutheran Hour:  Next Sunday on The Lutheran Hour guest 
speaker Rev. Keith Haberstock will speak on the topic “Better 
Than I Deserve!”.  Jesus didn’t deserve to die on a cross, but He 
died and rose again in order to give us better than we deserve.  
(John 12: 1-11).   Listen on WLEW 1340AM Sunday at 11:10 am, 
or listen through The Lutheran Hour website: lutheranhour.org. 
 

Online Giving: Giving through the Vanco app 
is now available.  Scan the QR code to Good 
Shepherd’s Vanco page to designate your giv-
ings.  Speak with Amy for questions or help.   
 

Attention All Women:  Mark your calendars 
for a special luncheon celebrating all women on 
Sunday, May 4th.  The event committee is looking for wedding 
dresses from all generations to display.  If you have a dress that 
you would like to share at the luncheon, speak with Beth 
McCallum. 
 

Volunteer Opportunity:  It is that time of year again to start 
thinking about mowing the church’s lawn.  Take a look at the 
sheet posted on the bulletin board in the hallway and sign up to 
mow for one or more weeks this year. 
 

Secretarial Position:  Church council is still taking applications 
for Good Shepherd’s secretarial position.  If interested, pick up an 
application from the office.  The deadline to apply is April 30th. 

 

 

Check Out The Archivist Board:  Ruth is back to work as Good 
Shepherd’s archivist.  Stop and take a look at the board in the 
narthex this morning.  She has posted some very interesting in-
formation on our annual Turkey Dinner.   
 

Archives:  With Ruth back to work on the archives there is a bit 
of catching up to do.  If you have any photos or information to 
share with her about events here at Good Shepherd please speak 
with her.  Only printed photos please. 
 

Easter Breakfast:  The youth group will host Good Shepherd’s 
annual Easter breakfast.  Michelle Hoppe is looking for youth in 
7th–12th grade to help with breakfast preparations and clean up.  
If you are available or have any questions, give Michelle a call.  
Her number is 989-670-1164. 
 

LWML Mites:  Remember to keep filling your Mite Boxes™ for 
LWML grants.  Can we help meet the goal of funding the mission 
work of sharing Jesus?  If you need a box, some are on the nar-
thex table. 

Philippians Conference  
Learning & Teaching Stewardship 

 

All LCMS Thumb pastors, elders, lay leaders and members are 
encouraged to attend the Philippians Conference to gain a fresh 
perspective on stewardship ― not only financial stewardship, but 
also care for the soul. Our goal is for each participant to come 
away with one or two action items that can be immediately put 
into practice in their own congregations. 
The featured speaker will be Rev. Dr. Nathan Meador, LCMS Na-
tion Mission Stewarship Specialist and author of Stewardship for 
the Care of Souls. 
 

Saturday, April 12, 8:30am - 2:00 pm 
Zion Lutheran Church, 299 Garden St., Harbor Beach 

No cost to attend! 
Free-will offering lunch provided. 

 

Sign up to attend on the bulletin board in the hallway. 


